CDC Meeting Minutes
December 14, 2021
Via Zoom

Present: Tom Teper, Alex Cabada, Kit Condill, Esra Coskun, Mike Dickinson, Amy Fry, George Gottschalk, Cindy Ingold, Carissa Phillips, Wendy Shelburne, Jennifer Teper, Sarah Williams

Absent: Jenny Johnson, Kyle Rimkus, Celestina Savonius-Wroth, Cherie’ Weible

Note Taker: Esra Coskun

Agenda/Minutes
Tom opened the meeting asking for additions or changes to the agenda, and approval of last month’s meeting minutes.  Agenda and minutes unanimously approved. 

FY23 Budget Discussion – Planning for a Flat Allocation – Next Steps	
· Tom received preliminary recommendations from divisions. He had separate meetings with the Arts and Humanities Division and Social Sciences Division. We have everything (as per how much 3.5% would be plus money scraped centrally) plugged into a chart. What we will end up with is a little bit of a cushion which he was hoping for. 
· Right now, we have a couple of issues: First, not everybody necessarily identified titles. Second, we will actually need to go through to identify if the proposed items can be cancelled. There are other items Tom needs to look at as well. For example, ind9 is a fund Tom oversees and there may be some titles on it that we may reasonably cut based on usage and cost, etc. 
· Overall, target amount that was estimated was $590,000. This is very close to the actual number that is calculated when we plugged in the actual numbers. So, we identified this amount plus cushion. So, we are in a pretty good place to go forward within the next couple of months. 
· What Tom asks for from CDC members is to secure a title list from their divisions by when we are back in January. Let him know if you have any questions or if there are any problems that you are bumping into in the process that we need to be aware of. Cindy noted that she will send their list by January 5th.
· Tom met with the Executive Committee the day before about where we are in the process. They seem to be perfectly fine with where we are in the discussion. As he noted previously, Dean Wilkin talked with other deans during the Dean’s meeting on campus. They are aware that some discussions are going on within the Library. Tom thinks we need to be cognizant of the language we use. What we are talking about is a possible flat allocation, not a budget reduction.
· John has already received an email where someone has characterized this as a reduction in the budget. Yet, what we are looking at is a potential for a flat allocation that means less buying power. This is not a reduction in the budget. We need to make sure when we are communicating this out accurately in documents, emails to our divisions. This is about managing a flat allocation and not an actual cut in the allocation.
· Hopefully, we will have title lists by January 5th. We will come to our January meeting with an actual list of proposed titles, and we can start sharing it internally. There might be some things one division wants to cancel and another division says you can’t cancel it. We need to be aware of those things so we can avoid pitfalls. 
· Sarah Williams asked how subject specialists will be notified in case certain titles have been identified as non-cancellable after the list has been reviewed. Tom said it hasn’t been decided yet, but such items will be flagged some way and we will get back to individuals and division representatives in CDC.
FY22 Desiderata List
· We have traditionally compiled desiderata lists, so we have some ideas about what we can do with the year-end money. We have not carried over money from fiscal year to the next with one exception in 20+ years. In order to do that, we need to have a list of items we think as priorities. There are products out there you all know we don’t have. It’s good for us to know far in advance what those things are so we can try to secure pricing. Tom would like you to start working with your divisions to develop a list when we come back in January. His goal is going to have some sort of list together by the end of February. 
· In the past, we had purchased backfiles and some e-book collections. It cannot be a recurring expense. Various databases, products that may have a more limited group of users on campus that perhaps you cannot be funding yourself. It may benefit a research group or couple of individuals. We have funded some digitization work like theses and dissertations through ProQuest. This was mostly done by the year-end money at various points. We are happy to try to meet needs if we can. Tom will appreciate any thought on this. Things that are going to help us in terms of relocating print volumes that may be occupying prime space are certainly something for us to think about as well. If there is anything Alex can tie in with Math Library move, temporary space needs and constraints that he is going to have. Also, any other thing we can do strategically as an organization. Please do not hesitate to reach out for those opportunities.
· Cindy asked if past desiderata list is in the Collections folder under G Drive. She said that would be a good starting point. Tom said it will be uploaded if it’s not currently there. 
· Tom mentioned that most of the items in the past lists were acquired but we couldn’t purchase some because of licensing issues. For example, Steve Witt wanted to get something from Japanese publisher Kinokuniya but there were licensing issues, and we couldn’t do before the end of the year.

Updates
Acquisitions – George said there is new staff member in Acquisitions Nacera Bouchama. She will be doing receiving and copy cataloging.

E-Resources- Wendy said ‘thank you’ as people have been placing good size orders. She said they collapsed the EBSCO renewal list this year and titles will be renewed only once a year instead of twice a year. However, this created some double billing. Some will notice this in their funds. They are working diligently on getting this untangled. They are in the process of figuring out how much, what funds, etc. 
Tom mentioned that double billing situation will be covered from the reserve budget. So, it won’t be affecting individual disciplinary funds in a negative way. This should give us one renewal period going forward instead of having a long and short list of renewals twice a year.

Preservation Services – Jennifer drew attention to Heather Murphy’s email announcement about the digitization processes. 
Tom said this was a very good program. Almost 840 items were digitized for individuals based on their requests and that’s after we acquired well over 1,000 e-books. For one reason or another, either cost of e-book was so low that it made financial sense to just buy the e-book, or we just get it more easily that way. This was very beneficial for some individuals on campus in the short term. However, it was an expensive program to support in the long term. Tom said those e-book purchases were funded centrally. It was a very good service to those who didn’t have physical access to the library. It required lots of hard work on the part of preservation, fulfillment, acquisitions, and cataloging services as well subject specialists. There is a lot of appreciation for the program even if we couldn’t sustain it going forward. Jennifer also mentioned that it was expensive, and it was supporting a relatively small population who was asking for lots and lots of pieces. 

Other Updates - Tom said we need to start talking about streaming media and how it is perhaps a little different than pre-pandemic. Our streaming media usage has gone up a lot. So, we should probably look at that. He doesn’t think this is going to change much in the future. He anticipates that the demand will grow. We should think if there is anything we need to do specifically to fund that need or address that growing need. We can put that in the agenda for the coming year.



